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Subject:  Temporary Suspension of “New” Immigrant Partner Applications 
From February 2nd to March 16th   2007 

 
 
 
The Prince Edward Island Provincial Nominee Program has experienced a dramatic increase in the file 
volume.  The number of files in progress has reached a level where our ability to meet our processing 
time lines has come into question. 
 
Therefore, from February 2nd to March 16th the Prince Edward Island Nominee Program will not be 
accepting new pre-assessments. 
 
In addition, we wish to revamp certain eligibility criteria under this category and are hereby notifying you 
that during the above period you will be receiving revised program criteria. 
 
The Prince Edward Island Nominee Program encourages its agents and intermediaries to use this 
period to submit missing information for files in progress and to schedule interviews for those clients 
who have not yet been interviewed.  We have a significant inventory of clients awaiting an interview 
and files with outstanding errors and omission items. 
 
Thank you for your continued interest in the Prince Edward Island Nominee Program. 
 
 
 

 If you have any questions about this bulletin, you may contact a Program Officer, at Immigration Services, PO Box 1176,  
94 Euston Street, 2nd Floor, Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island C1A 7M8.  Telephone: 902 894 0351     Facsimile: 902 368 5886 
Email: peinominee@gov.pe.ca  Web: www.gov.pe.ca/immigration 


